St. Simons Island Rotary Club Board Meeting

August 12, 2008

Minutes

Present: Chuck Cansler, Brooke Pridmore, Maria Vogt, Shirley Redanz, Allan Berry, Julian Flexer, Wank Davis, Stan Hamphries, Walter Forsythe, Jim Bruce, Pat Storino, Everett Millican, Robert Cable.
Absent: Mike Harris, Chuck Dixon, Tom Parker, Don Fielder

President Chuck welcomed red badge guests: Page Faulk and David Medford

Announcements
· President Chuck announced his meeting with our GRSP student from Iceland and asked him to meet with our club when his schedule allows. He will be a student at Armstrong State University.

· Congratulated the club’s Directors on their performance at club assembly, and announced that we will have another assembly program in January 2009 for them to discuss our progress.
· Announced of the purchase of a PA system for $150, which was given to Chad Dixon to maintain.

· Announced the purchase of a digital projector for $700, which was given to Don Fielder and the program team to maintain.

· Announced and encouraged members to attend the two upcoming district meetings:  the GRSP Conclave and the Membership/ TRF meeting. 

Scheduled Topics

· Minutes from July 8th  BOD meeting and July 22nd meeting with District Governor – Maria Vogt

Motion was made by Stan Humphries to accept.  Seconded by Jim Bruce the motion carried.

· Membership status and report by Everett Millican – 126 active members + 6 honorary members.
· Request for LOA – Sara Phelps July 22nd – October 22nd, and Clint Winne June1 – September 30
Motion made by Everett Millican.  Seconded by Leon Jorgensen the motion carried.
· Resignation/ transfer K.T. Connor August 11th.    She has relocated to Mountain View, CA.

Motion made by Brooke Pridmore.  Seconded by Jim Bruce the motion carried.

· Veteran Walk year end report – Leon Jorgensen

Leon discussed the Veteran’s Walk operation – how the area is maintained and orders are handled administratively, as well as the status of sales.  Last year Veteran’s Walk sold only 68 bricks and they were primarily related to the tail end of the Glynn Academy Class of 1967 alumni celebration.  This year so far, 11 bricks have been purchased, 9 of which are yet to be ordered and installed.  Leon said that Clint Winne probably has 4 more applications.  Leon said that prospects did not look promising for raising funds from Veteran’s Walk this year.

· Flag program year end report – Pat Storino.

Pat praised the Flag Committee for its dedication and achievement.  Pat thanked Jim Bruce for his involvement in the Kaufman & Parker contract which had a significant impact on flag sales.  Pat discussed the Flag Program in general, its financial statements and its contribution for the Taps at Twilight program as well as funds for additional contributions.  Their cash balance as of July 1, 2008 was $3,013 but they need to build working capital and inventory to support spring sales.

· Recommendation and Discussion of the Charitable Contribution Committee Report– Wally Forsyth

The Charitable Contribution Committee provided their schedule of recommended charitable contributions and recommended that in general the club focus more on local contributions.  It was proposed that we drop our donation to St. Simons Schools.  It was agreed that the club would fund the request made by the BCCA.  Wally said that the list did not indicate the priority of the various charities.  President Chuck thanked Wally and the Committee for their work.

· Proposed 2008-2009 budget discussion– President Chuck

The Club ran a deficit last year.  This year’s budget would cover any short fall by reducing local contributions.  Most cost categories are relatively fixed.  There are some options which need to be considered: such as raising member’s dues, pulling down the club’s financial reserves, or starting a new fund raiser.  Member’s dues have not been increased since 2001 and meal costs have increased.  The new two year arrangement with Sea Palms costs the club $13 per meal served with a guarantee of 80 per meeting.  There was some discussion of specific line items in the budget.

Stan Humphrey made a motion to appoint a Finance Committee to review our options in detail and to recommend the best way to proceed.  Stan was asked to head the committee.  Robert Cable volunteered to serve on the committee.  President Chuck suggested that Stan consider including Brooke Pridmore, Robert Cable, and Jim Bruce on the committee.  Seconded by Wally Forsythe the motion carried.

President Chuck said that further discussion of the budget was deferred to a future BOD meeting after the Finance Committee had time to review the options.  During the interim period President Chuck said that the club will proceed under the current budget and make the contribution requested by the BCCA – if it was agreeable to the Board.  No objection was raised.  No schedule was discussed or proposed for the Finance Committee.

· Financial Report for the Month of July 2008.  The report was provided to the Board by Financial Secretary Shirley Redanz but was not discussed.

With no other business, the meeting was adjourned

Respectfully submitted 

Maria A. Vogt

Secretary

